
Submitter: Donna Torres 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Rules 

Measure: SB1045 

I STRONGLY oppose this bill.  Locally elected school board members are in the best 

position to respond to the needs of their local education communities and are 

"elected" in those communities to do so.  An UNELECTED representation of our 

children should NEVER happen.  Communities deserve to have people in positions of 

their school boards that represent the parent's and children's best interests.  This bill 

started off as Sec. Fagan's 2022 Systemic Risk audit, the amendments to this 

incredibly horrible bill were only recently made public before the hearing on the 

measure.  Please OPPOSE SB 1045-2! 


